
Skyview Home & School Mtg 
May 30, 2023; 11:00 am 
Zoom Mtg 
 
AƩendees: Nicole Berical, Nicole RiƩenhouse, Lauren Pires, Larcena Johnson, Gina Stover, Carolyn 
Maniscalco, Jenn Zavertnik, Diana Saunders, Bryna VanBlargan 
 
Principal’s Report: Nicole Berical 
Fun Day update – There are some concerns about uƟlizing the parking lot and traffic. She is looking for as 
many volunteers as possible to help manage the safety aspects of the driveway and parking lot. She 
would like us to use sidewalk chalk to idenƟfy boundaries and pathway for students to cross the 
driveway. Carolyn to promote the open posiƟons of traffic watchers needed. Jenn Zavertnik said we are 
in good shape regarding the other aspects of the event.  
 
Yearbooks to be distributed on the morning of June 8th. 
 
Mrs. Berical addressed the rumor that there are fist fights happening every day at school. She said she is 
not aware of this happening on a daily basis. She said there have been a couple of reports, which have 
been appropriately addressed. She is asking the H&S to help squash those rumors and to encourage 
students to report anything they’re seeing on the playground. She doesn’t want anyone to feel scared or 
anxious about aƩending recess. Lauren Pires asked that she put out a note to everyone reiteraƟng this.  
 
President’s Report: Lauren Pires & Nicole RiƩenhouse 
Thank you to everyone for everything they’ve done this year.  
 
VP Report: Larcena Johnson 
Thank you for everything.  
 
Secretary’s Report: Carolyn Maniscalco 
Lauren approved the meeƟng minutes from May’s H&S meeƟng. Larcena seconded.  
 
Treasurer’s Report: Gina Stover 
We are finalizing payments for remaining events of the year. We will end up with about $15,000 in the 
account for the start of next year. We are in great shape!  
 
New Business 
End of Year Teacher GiŌs 
Child of homeroom parent to bring in the teacher giŌ the day of Fun Day. Teachers to receive them the 
morning of Fun Day. Larcena to remind Sammy Johnson (HR parent coordinator) to remind homeroom 
parents to ask for contribuƟons. Mrs. Berical is checking on approval of sending home a paper request 
for contribuƟons (due to lack of Konstella parƟcipaƟon). Jenn Zavernik suggesƟng allowing students to 
write a small note or favorite memory card to their teacher if they’re not able to contribute financially.  
 
Fun Day Final Update 
Jenn Zavertnik said in addiƟon to the staff Tug of War, there will be members of the Police Department 
parƟcipaƟng. Jenn did alert the news media as well.  
Skyview AppreciaƟon Event at Elmwood Park Zoo 



H&S funds were able to cover all the guests for the event so it was at no charge for everyone.  
 
MCC Update 
Final meeƟng of the year is Tuesday, June 6th. It will be a voƟng meeƟng. They are sƟll looking for 
nominaƟons. There are currently no nominaƟons. Konstella is being paid for by the district for the next 
school year.  
 
Mtg Adjourned.  
 
  


